EASTON ROYAL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 

18th November

Schools Liaison and Recreation Ground Portfolio Report

Please accept my apologies for absence and a request to approve or amend the courses of action proposed below. 

The new Head of Easton Royal School, Beck Stubbs plans to attend the meeting.

1.
The school’s use of the recreation ground as a sports field project proceeds slowly.  The school has accepted our proposal of an annual fee of £1,000 to cover the additional costs incurred in increasing the number of grass cuts from the current 9 to 16 as recommended by Bawdens and use of the Village Hall (VH) facilities.  The start date has yet to be finalised and is dependent on Brennans’ completion of the work to level the recreation ground.  I understand that the first recourse will be to a heavy roller with infilling to follow if required.  The use of the VH (30 hours at £10 per hour to cover cleaning) was agreed with the outgoing chairman of the VH Committee and this should be confirmed.   It was also agreed that other bookings and use of the recreation ground should be monitored by the VH Committee to ensure that any damage caused is made good at the users’ expense.  This too requires confirmation.

For PC approval please. 

2.
Replacement of fence posts along the main road was discussed at the previous meeting and GC offered to help with this task.  I will arrange a suitable date with Graham and invite others to join us.  The task will be 

· to replace all the existing wooden posts

· repair the area at the western end where the tree fell on the fence

· using netting to be removed from the eastern end where it extends unnecessarily beyond the VH and terminate the fence by fixing to the corner of the VH. 

For PC approval please.

3.
Removal of railings to the east of the VH.  These are unsightly and unnecessary now that there is disabled access to the principal door that opens on to the recreation ground.  Appearances would be greatly improved by the removal of the round white rail and the metal railings.  The wooden posts to be retained and repainted. 

For PC approval please.

4.
Hedge around the children’s play area.   It has long been suggested that this hedge is reduced to the height of the inside fence, enabling parents to see their children at play.   This can be achieved by a small team of chainsaw users and some extra hands to help tidy up.  The waste foliage will be taken to Hill’s at Marlborough for disposal.  I will arrange for a work party to complete the task. 

For PC approval please.

5.
Condition of the children’s play area.  The condition of the structures is poor and the ground is very uneven.  Although I have made repairs to the dangerous areas highlighted in the Safety Inspection Report, the whole structure is definitely showing its age and will need serious attention before too much longer if it is to pass future safety inspections.  Other views would be welcome but I suggest that we continue with patching for the time being and link the future of the area with item 6 below.

For PC approval please.

6.
A new children’s play area has been suggested by several villagers and is the obvious alternative to refurbishment of the existing structures.  The site of the new area could be north west of the current one thereby permitting egress from the VH  directly on the recreation ground where an area suitable for BBQs, teas, etc could be provided.  This would be an expensive and long term undertaking.  However, there are those in the village who may be prepared to lead the project by fundraising and adding facilities to the new area a piece at a time until the old one either decayed or became redundant.  If a team of willing volunteers can be identified it is recommended that they pursue the feasibility of achieving grants and fundraising and, when they have a specific proposal, their plans be presented at a Village Meeting for general approval.  

For PC approval please. 

7.
Forward Plan.  I have received no details of any additions to the Forward Plan since the last meeting.

Colin Sibun

14 November 2014 

